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Building representatives in both 
the Elementary and Middle High 
buildings will be meeting with 
building principals on a monthly 
basis to keep the lines of 
communication open about the 
status of our members and 
working conditions. 

As always, if you have concerns 
about the contract or building 
climate please see one of your 
building reps.        

Negotiating Team
★ Elementary Reps. - Mary Kalinowski, Robin 

Bonanno, Mike Lamar, and Ryan Stehlar
★ Middle High Reps. - Wendy Bergman, Adam 

Reeb, Dave Carpino, and Lisa Mullen
Please reach out to a negotiating team member 
if you have suggestions for updating contract 
language!

         

     Click HERE to visit the OATA website!
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Robin Bonanno
Elementary Building Rep.

Corinne Coffta
Elementary Building Rep.
 Teachers’ Center Rep.

Yale Leupold
Middle High Building Rep.

Trena White
Middle High Building Rep.

Joe Jankowski
Retirement Rep.

OATA
Making a 
Positive 

Difference Has it been a while since you visited the 
NYSUT website? Click HERE for news 
and updates for New York State 
teachers’ unions!

** Do you have news/information that you 
would like to share with the entire 
membership? Contact Andrea Karas 
akaras@oahornets.org for newsletter 
submissions! **
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